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May 5, 2021 
 
 
Re: Support for Additional Workforce Resources in the HECC BUDGET – SB5528 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
I am writing on behalf of Worksystems, the Portland Metro Workforce Development 
Board to encourage increased support for the local workforce development resources 
contained in the HECC budget. 
 
These resources are a vital component of Oregon’s public workforce development 
system and are essential to ensuring the system is responsive to the needs of regional 
employers, workers and job seekers. 
 
These resources are particularly critical given the economic downturn created by 
COVID-19. Despite nearly double the unemployment rate of a year ago, increasing 
numbers of people considered long-term unemployed (>52 weeks), and declining 
labor market participation, there have been no designated investments in the public 
workforce system through the CARES Act or the American Rescue Plan. As a matter of 
fact, State general fund investments in workforce development has declined by $1.2 
million since 2015. A trend that needs to be reversed, especially now. 
 
There are currently more than 65,000 Washington and Multnomah County residents 
receiving some form of extended unemployment compensation and thousands more 
idled by the pandemic. When those benefits expire in early September, and COVID fears 
and restrictions ease, these residents will seek assistance from the public workforce 
system and our community partners. 
 
At the same time, many employers are having a difficult time finding qualified talent.  
These resources allow local workforce areas to build deep relations with vital local 
industries to better understand their needs and build the partnerships necessary to 
solve complex workforce and related challenges. 
 
For example, in our region, funded in part by State resources, we are working with a 
consortium of local waste hauling and recycling businesses to train low- income, 
diverse workers for careers in the industry. One of our primary partners, Interstate 
Trucking, is the only African American owned trucking school in the Pacific 
Northwest. Jobs in the industry are low barrier to entry, which is essential for 
individuals with a criminal background, sporadic work histories, or a high school 
education or below. Individuals can earn from $50,000 to $80,000 per year with 
many opportunities for advancement and growth. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Our Mission: 
To coordinate a regional 
workforce system that 

supports individual prosperity 
and business competitiveness. 
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Despite the COVID related economic downturn, many employers offering quality jobs in high growth 
industries are grappling with a shortage of skilled labor. State investments help eliminate this divide 
through work experience and on- the- job training. These activities are especially effective in helping 
low-wage, under- skilled Oregonians earn while they learn and are a proven way to rapidly fill critical 
skill gaps in some of the state’s most important industries. 
 
A couple of years ago, we worked with HECC and DHS staff to pilot an initiative to target some of these 
resources to snap recipients. As non-Federal resources, these State investments are eligible for 50% 
reimbursement from the federal snap 50/50 program. Through this pilot, we generated more than 
$200,000 which was reinvested in the local workforce system to expand programs and services. We 
plan to continue to invest a significant percentage of the general fund resources to support snap 
recipients and generate additional federal resources to grow and sustain the program. 
 
The workforce resources contained in the HECC budget are more critical than ever and will be essential 
as we seek to recover from the covid economic downturn. We urge you to restore these resources to 
at least 2015 levels and ensure sufficient support to respond to the workforce and education 
challenges associated with the COVID crisis. 

 
Best Regards, 
 
 
James Paulson, Chair 

  


